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 
Emerald Empire Sports Car Club 

P.O. Box 1204, Eugene, Oregon 97440 

Email: President@eescc.org WWW.EESCC.ORG   August  9th, 2019 

 

 

 

 
2019 EESCC Club Officers 

President Robert Jacobson 
 Email:President@eescc.org 
Vice President                                 Hope Mueller  

Email:VicePresident@eescc.org 
Treasurer Jim Mueller 
 Email: Treasurer@eescc.org 
Secretary Bren Wamsley 
 Email: Secretary@eescc.org 
Chief of Registration Bonnie Mueller 
 Email: Registrar@eescc.org 
Chief Safety Steward Keith Olsen 
 Email: SafetySteward@eescc.org 
Chief of Timing Tim Steck 
 Email: ChiefofTiming@eescc.org 

Upcoming EESCC Events 
 

Adopt A Highway Cleanup     9:00AM Aug. 10th  

Meet at the Gas Station Near Milepost 3 

Highway 58 

Autocross's 7 & 8 and IROC   Aug 24th and 25th  

                                              Valley River Center 

                                                See Flyer Enclosed 

Monthly Meeting 7:00 PM Sept 4th  

The Sizzler, Springfield OR        

Awards Banquet               6:00 PM   November 9 

Article Follows 

Registration on EESCC.org 
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*********** 

A Special Thanks! 

 
Alex Gross with Alex's Garage stepped up to the 

plate and sponsored the Larison Rock Hillclimb to 

the tune of $500.  This helped our budget 

immensely.  Give him a hand and your business. 

 

 

********* 

Open Positions for 2020 

 
Once again we have elections for officers of EESCC.  

So far the following have stepped up to run again. Bert 

Jacobson-President, Hope Mueller-Vice President, Jim 

Mueller Treasurer, Bonnie Mueller-Chief of 

Registration, Tim Steck-Chief of Timing, Keith Olsen-

Safety Steward.  

After 20 years or more, and then after being begged to 

do 2 more years Bren Wamsley is retiring from  

her duties as Secretary and Banquet Chair. She really 

means it this time. As secretary she has handled the 

emailing of the club correspondence and posting of 

website articles.  These can be broken up into several 

positions.  We will need replacements for these duties.  

These can be split up and the Banquet Chair has a 

committee.  Please step up and help.   

 

 

 

mailto:President@eescc.org?subject=EESCC%20At%20Speed%20Questions%20and/or%20Comments
http://www.eescc.org/
http://www.eescc.org/ContactUs.cfm
mailto:President@eescc.org
mailto:VicePresident@eescc.org
mailto:Treasurer@eescc.org
mailto:Secretary@eescc.org
mailto:Registrar@eescc.org
mailto:SafetySteward@eescc.org
http://www.eescc.org/EESCC2017Schedule.cfm
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 EESCC Sponsors - Support our Sponsors!! 
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 2019 Year-End Awards Banquet 

“Bigger, Better, Faster” 

By Bren Wamsley 
 

Save The Date!  The 2019 Year-End Awards Banquet 

is fast approaching.   It’s a great time to celebrate the 

year’s events and to commiserate with your racing 

family.   Most of the evening is celebrating YOU!   

 

We will be returning to Valley River Inn Saturday 

evening, November 9th 6:00 pm.  It will be buffet 

style.  More Information and registration forms will be 

included in the September and October Newsletters.  

You will be able to register on-line via our website, 

www.eescc.org.  There will be lots of prizes including 

a $50.00 cash door prize.  Register early to avoid a late 

registration fee. 

 

Valley River Inn is happy to extend a rate of $102.00 

per night to the Emerald Empire Sports Car Club Year 

End Awards Banquet attendees for a deluxe 

guestroom.  The $102.00 per night is offered for the 

nights of 11/8 and 11/9 to take advantage of this 

special rate, call the Valley River Inn reservations line 

at 1-800-543-8266 or the hotel at 541-743-1000 and 

identify yourself as being with the Emerald Empire 

Sports Car Club Group.  Better yet, you can click this 

Valley River Inn link and register on-line.   

Click:  Emerald Empire Sports Car Club November 

2019.  Reservations must be booked by October 9th 

2019 to receive this rate.  Booking can begin now! 

Changes to a reservation should be made directly with 

VRI’s Group Reservations Department and can be 

Continued on page 4 

http://www.eescc.org/
https://be.synxis.com/?adult=1&arrive=2019-11-08&chain=18494&child=0&currency=USD&depart=2019-11-10&group=1119ESPORT&hotel=54960&level=hotel&locale=en-US&rooms=1&sbe_ri=0
https://be.synxis.com/?adult=1&arrive=2019-11-08&chain=18494&child=0&currency=USD&depart=2019-11-10&group=1119ESPORT&hotel=54960&level=hotel&locale=en-US&rooms=1&sbe_ri=0
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done through the same link. 

 

It’s the best time you’ll have not behind the wheel. ☺  

Look forward to seeing you there.  

 

*********** 

Larison Rock Hillclimb 2019 

Reflections of a First Time Co-Chair 

 

By Paula Loftin and Mike Glass 
 

What I knew coming in: It would be a lot of work, and 

that I didn't know the first thing about how to organize 

and run a hill climb except that it would take a vast 

number of knowledgeable people to get it off the 

ground.  

 

What I didn't know: We HAD a vast number of 

knowledgeable people, who have been the backbone of 

the event for years, and THEY knew EXACTLY what 

needed to be done! In addition, Mike Glass, our 

chairman, had experience!  Whew! That took a load 

off my mind! 

   

An unusual challenge we faced was damage from one 

of the biggest snowstorms in years. The resulting 

downed trees required immense amounts of extra work 

just to get the road cleared of the debris.  Many cords 

of wood later, the course was ready for the usual clean 

up. To all those folks who spent countless hours doing 

that backbreaking work, a thank you is hardly 

enough… because without your efforts, there would 

have been no Larison Rock Hillclimb this year. 

 

I would like to thank every person by name who 

worked to make the event come off without a hitch, 

but it is a pretty long list.  Some who stand out are: 

 

The Reinertson and Johansen families who work every 

year to make The Rock a success, but don't even drive! 

They do it for the love of the event, and we can't thank 

them enough. All I can say is, please don't ever stop! 

 

Bonnie, Jim, and Lorin Mueller - the wealth of 

information this trio possesses cannot be 

underestimated! And although Bonnie is trying to hand 

over the reins, she is the "spiritual leader" of the event, 

and whoever steps in to organize it in upcoming years 

will find themselves leaning heavily on Bonnie for all 

manner of guidance and support. 

  

Others of the core group included Mike Glass, Dave 

and Alicia Andrews, Jennifer Ocker, Steven Brantley, 

Ryan Rink, Mary Richardson, who designed and made 

our wonderful awards this year, among other things, 

Tim Steck, Alan Bowers, and Dana Zimmer. Many 

others helped in large and small ways, and we thank 

them all! 

 

An event such as this requires LOTS of meetings, and 

we did not shirk in this regard! Chairman, Mike Glass, 

kept us on a tight schedule of planning meetings which 

allowed us to be on top of all the many details that had 

to be handled. Our team worked like a well-oiled 

machine, which ensured that no detail was missed.  As 

a result, we had an excellent event, aside from two 

crashes (thankfully with no driver injuries). 

   

No reflection of the event would be complete without 

mentioning the competitors who won King and Queen 

of the Hill! Our King this year was Dave Kipperman 

running in the XP class in his '86 Mazda RX7 with the 

top time of 110.750. Our Queen this year was Jennifer 

Ocker running in the EM class in her '04 Subaru STI 

Multi with her best time of 116.212. 

 

I also want to recognize those competitors who set new 

class records this year:  Jess Burk in CP, with his '98 

Camaro - 115.404; Patrick Woodmency in DS, with 

his '17 Focus RS - 127.971; Marie Sherman in HCRL, 

with her '72 MGB - 141.973; Kip Anderson in HS, 

with his '15 BMW i3 - 133.796; Lorin Mueller in TR, 

with his '83 Plymouth Scamp - 120.785; Branko Turic 

in GTLITE, with his'13 BMW 135i - 132.488; and 

Alan Bowers in DP, with his '99 Miata - 116.952. 

Thanks for coming to our event and congratulations to 

all! 

 

I think most everyone would agree our 2019 event was 

a great success! I am so happy about it, I have already 

started pressuring Mike to Chair it next year, so I can 

Co-Chair again! If you all want us to, of course! 

Continued from page 3 
Continued from previous column 

Continued on next column Continued on page 5 
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Thank you Paula!  My turn! 

 

What a great time! I feel that we somehow managed to 

pull off a great event in spite of the fact that I still feel 

like I am not quite ready for the event to begin! We did 

start a bit late on Saturday morning due to the weather 

or timing issues, take your pick. Fortunately, these 

both were resolved at the same time as the road dried 

enough to get rolling. In addition to those that were 

committed to helping the event along early, virtually 

everyone present on race weekend was cooperative 

and helpful as needed, which went a long way toward 

making the event run fairly smoothly. Add the expert 

handling of event control and timing and the rest is 

easy, as they say. 

  

As I add to these thoughts, I am reminded that, while 

we have such a fantastic crew to run this event, many 

of the hills and in fact many events do not enjoy this 

type of support. Our group has committed to producing 

a guide to make future events be easier for those 

involved, with the goal of providing thorough enough 

instructions that anyone will be able to produce a great 

event. I believe this is one of the steps necessary to 

help ensure that these events continue as the potential 

for burnout is extreme! That said, I believe that we are 

already committed to providing a better event next 

year.  Yes, there were some screw ups, notably a 

failure to realize that our fast time of the weekend was 

in fact a DNF, apologies to anyone who was chasing 

that time needlessly. There were others as well, but for 

the most part, easily handled. All in all, running an 

event such as this is an experience that can be as 

rewarding as participating in one, though in a very 

different way.  So, come on out and take a position in 

the team; bring along an apprentice to help things 

along! 

 

Once again, many thanks to all those involved.  It is a 

great family to be a part of and there is always room 

for more, as shown by the open reception that Paula 

and myself received.  Oh, and a note! The September 

Maryhill Hillclimb Event (of which I am Co-Chair) is 

looking like it will be shorthanded for prep work at the 

hill, always looking for more volunteers!! 
 

 

Continued from page 4 


